
835 2nd Avenue NW  •  New Brighton, MN 55112 • 651-633-8333 •  Fax:  (651) 633-7404 •  www.stjohnnb.com 

  Bearing witness to Jesus Christ who is the Way,  
the Truth and the Life: GO. MAKE. TEACH. 

Stay Connected:  LIKE us on www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton • EMAIL: stjohnsnb@pclink.com 
Archdiocese’s Victim/Survivor Assistance Program 651-291-4497  24 hours a day, 7 days a week 

Trinity Window, donated by Don Loehrer 
Location: West ambulatory of the church  

MASS TIME CHANGES 
 

Beginning SUNDAY, May 27, the Sunday evening 
Mass time will change to the SUMMER SCHEDULE:  
6:15 PM through Labor Day weekend. 
 
Beginning Wednesday, June 13, the Wednesday  
morning Mass time will change to 8:30 AM.   

Join us for Mass at 9am followed by a procession to 
St. John’s Cemetery and prayer service.  Hospitality 
to follow.  The parish campus will CLOSE after  
hospitality. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: 1 Pt 1:3-9; Ps 111:1-2, 5-6, 9-10c;  
 Mk 10:17-27 
Tuesday: 1 Pt 1:10-16; Ps 98:1-4; Mk 10:28-31 
Wednesday: 1 Pt 1:18-25; Ps 147:12-15, 19-20;  
 Mk 10:32-45 
Thursday: Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16;  
 Is 12:2-3, 4bcd-6; Lk 1:39-56 
Friday: 1 Pt 4:7-13; Ps 96:10-13; Mk 11:11-26 
Saturday: Jude 17, 20b-25; Ps 63:2-6;  
 Mk 11:27-33 
Sunday: Ex 24:3-8; Ps 116:12-13, 15-18;  
 Heb 9:11-15; Mk 14:12-16, 22-26 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
Sunday: The Most Holy Trinity 
Monday: Eighth Week in Ordinary Time;  
 Memorial Day 
Thursday The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Friday: St. Justin; First Friday 
Saturday: Ss. Marcellinus and Peter;  
 Blessed Virgin Mary; First Saturday 



PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Mon.- Thurs.    8:00am - 8:00 pm 
Friday    8:00am - 7:00 pm 
Saturday  9:00am - 5:00 pm 

Sunday  8:00am - 5:30 pm  
PARISH LIBRARY HOURS 

Sat. 5:30 PM; Sun. 9:30 & 11:30 AM  

PARISH STAFF  
PASTORAL MINISTRY     651-633-8333 
Fr. Michael Skluzáček, Pastor    ext. 1213 
Fr. Paul Shovelain, Parochial Vicar    ext. 1214 
Deacon Peter D’Heilly 
Deacon Rod Palmer     VM 1298 
Deacon Gary Schneider     VM 1288 
Susan Amos Palmer, Befriender Coordinator VM 1298 
Mary Hartz, Parish Nurse     ext. 1229 
WORSHIP       651-633-8333 
Jay Hunstiger, Director of Worship    ext. 1212 
OFFICE OF DISCIPLESHIP AND MISSION   651-633-1540 
Jessica Balzarini, Director     ext. 1228 
Mary Kohlhaas, Family Formation Coordinator ext. 1234 
Jen Livermont, Sunday School Coordinator     ext. 1233 
Jodie Wolla, Administrative Assistant                ext. 1211 
YOUTH MINISTRY     651-633-1540 
Adam Roeble - cell 651-529-0526 ok to txt   ext. 1218 
SCHOOL & PRESCHOOL (PreK - 8)    651-633-1522 
Ann Laird, Principal     ext. 1117 
Joy Thienes, Receptionist     ext. 1118 
ADMINISTRATION     651-633-8333 
Mark Dittman, Business Administrator   ext. 1215 
Bret Sutton, Director of Stewardship    ext. 1217 
Terri Blasiak, Sacramental Records    ext. 1219 
Teri Shea, Facilities Coordinator    ext. 1237 
Michelle Chock, Accountant    ext. 1224 
Stacey Meyer, Accounting Assistant   ext. 1239 
Rita Arndorfer, Volunteer Coordinator   ext. 1220 
Bonnie Haik, Communications Coordinator   ext. 1210 
Steven Fierro, Hospitality Coordinator   ext. 1227  

This Week’s Calendar 
Monday, May 28, 2018 
Memorial Day  
8:00 AM  Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Church 
9:00 AM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek  
   (Clarence and Rose Wilkus)  
10:00 AM Procession to St. John’s Cemetery &  
  Prayer Service 
Parish Campus will CLOSE after hospitality 
 
Tuesday, May 29, 2018 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Church 
8:30 AM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek (Jo Gillespie+)   
9:00 AM ABLE Blood Pressure Checks ~ St. Therese  
9:00 AM Sunday Scripture ~ 204  
 
Wednesday, May 30, 2018 
9:10 AM Confessions ~ Church 
9:15 AM Faithfully Fit  ~ LL106  
9:30 AM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek (Mary Lou Long)  
10:30 AM ABLE Board Meeting ~ 204  
5:00 PM Weekday Confessions ~ Church 
5:30 PM Mass ~ Fr. Paul (Colleen Haik+) 
7:00 PM Choir Rehearsal  ~ LL101  
 
Thursday, May 31, 2018 
6:30 AM Men's Fellowship ~ St. Joseph Hall 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Church 
8:30 AM Mass ~ Fr. Paul (Jim Mauricio+)  
9:00 AM Divine Mercy Chaplet ~ Chapel  
6:30 PM 8th Grade Graduation Mass ~ Church 
7:00 PM Young Adult Bible Study ~ 204  
 
Friday, June 01, 2018 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Chapel of the Angels 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Church 
8:30 AM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek (Jo Gillespie+)  
 
Saturday, June 02, 2018 
3:30 PM Confessions ~ Church 
4:30 PM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek (Kyran Zamor+) 
 
Sunday, June 03, 2018 
8:30 AM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek (Carrie Ford) 
10:30 AM Children's Liturgy of the Word ~ Chapel  
10:30 AM Mass ~ Fr. Skluzacek  
   (Nicholas John Galush) 
12:00 PM Baptism ~ Church 
6:15 PM Mass ~ Fr. Paul (Pro Populo)  

Church Nursery: We offer year-
round nursery during both the 
8:30am and 10:30am Sunday Mass-
es for children ages 1-3.  Children 
play with caring staff while you are 

able to fully participate in Mass.  The nursery is closed 
on holidays. 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to St. John’s! 

 
Christian & Chiara Morfaw and daughter Carelle 

 
Al & Patricia Rosinski 

 
MaryClare Lindberg 

 
Jim & Fel Nolasco 

 
Howard & Marlene Grivna 

 
The Next New Parishioner Meeting:  

June 9/10,2018 
 
The new parishioner meeting will be held after each 
Mass the weekend of June 9/10. The meeting will start 
15 minutes after Mass in St. Joseph Hall.   

All are welcome to attend. 

Go . . . and make disciples of all nations, 
baptizing them in the name of the Father, 
and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. 
~Matthew 28:19 



May 27, 2018 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 

 
The Sign of the Trinity 
 

 A professor I had in seminary started class the first day with the Sign of the Cross.  Then he began lec-
turing.  I remember thinking, “What happened to the prayer?”  But then, after several days with the same 
opening, I realized that the Sign of the Cross was the prayer.  Although the sign we make over our bodies usu-
ally begins and concludes a longer prayer in between the two actions, the Sign of the Cross is really a prayer in 
and by itself.  When we make this sign over our bodies consciously and thoughtfully, it helps us to focus on 
the Blessed Trinity – God the Father, God the Son, and God the Holy Spirit.  One God – Three Persons.  In 
addition to being the Sign of the Cross, it is also the Sign of the Trinity.   
 Sometimes I see people making the Sign of the Cross, but the way they are doing it looks more like 
they are shooing away a fly that has landed on their nose.  The Sign of the Cross is perhaps the most simple, 
shortest, and most profound prayer we have as Christians.  It has become the identifying mark of Catholics, 
but I have seen Protestants make the Sign of the Cross as well.  And really, why not?  All Christians believe in 
the Trinity; all Christians believe in the saving power of the Cross of Jesus Christ.   
 There are many times during a day when the Sign of the Cross is especially appropriate and meaning-
ful: at the very start of the day, even before getting out of bed – reminding yourself that the Blessed Trinity is 
the center of your life.  At the beginning of a meal, especially when others are present, the Sign of the Cross 
can be a tool of evangelization.  At the graveside of a loved one, commending their soul to the mercy of God.  
When you get in the car – putting your life, and the lives of others, under the providential care of God.  When 
you drive or walk by a Catholic church, honoring the Real Presence of Jesus (and the Blessed Trinity) in the 
tabernacle.  At 12 noon, when you hear the Angelus bells, to remember the Incarnation. 
 Let’s remember this central mystery of our faith – the Blessed Trinity – One God, Three Persons, many 
times every day as we make the Sign of the Cross, the Sign of the Trinity.   

From the Pastor: Father Michael Skluzáček 

Pastoral Visits 
Because of the right to privacy laws, St. John the Baptist Parish is not notified of parishioners who are in the 
hospital, homebound, or have entered a health care facility. We must hear from you, a family member, or a 
friend if you wish to be visited by our priests, deacons or pastoral ministers. If you, or someone you know, 
would like to receive the sacraments or have a pastoral visit, please contact our parish office, and the recep-
tionist will pass on the information. 

Missionary Preacher This Weekend 
Fr. Doug Mullin, OSB will be conducting a mission appeal and preaching at all Masses this weekend, May 26
-27.  He is a monk and priest of Saint John’s Abbey, and the vice president for student development at Saint 
John’s University.  Fr. Doug also serves on the board of directors for the US-China Catholic Association 
(USCCA) and will speak on their behalf. The USCCA offers services, as well as educational and cultural pro-
grams that build bridges of friendship in support of the Catholic Church in China.  Fr. Doug has traveled to 
China a number of times and will share important information and stories about the good work and challenges 
of the Catholic Church in China.  A second collection will be taken on behalf of the USCCA. You can learn 
more about the USCCA and its programs at www.USCatholicChina.org 



PRAYER LINE   651-633-1618 /651-636-5251 Call with 
your prayer requests. Requests are confidential.  

BIRTHRIGHT Caring help for pregnant women.  
(651) 646-7033 Saint Paul  (763) 757-0715 Coon Rapids  

 PLEASE PRAY FOR...   
Those who have entered eternal life: 
Nancy L. Jansen 
 
Those who are ill: John Leibrich, Gordon Godbout, Scott 
Lemke, Mark Nelson, Nella Pitzen, Joan Roemer, Mary 
Lou Long, Donna Reinkober, Helen Sullivan, , Victoria 
Stratton, Alfred Duku-Celestino, Ellie Warchol, Fulton 
Francis Dobbs, Virginia Hudoba, Carl Stampfle, Elaine 
Loscheider, Marcy Eder, Jeff Drew, Daniel Welter, Allen 
Schlien, Doug Brekke, Jack & Marcella Longnecker, Joe 
Szepieniec, Stanley Kruta, Philip Jarosz, Joni Grieman, 
Sara Groehler, Zach Boryczka, Tom Miller, Jean Schaaf, 
Greta Stefanich, Jean Lanzel, Deloris Wolcyn, Evelyn 
Arneson, Vic Spaulding, Madi Rippy, Sydney Rippy, Sarah 
Lumaya, Richard and Patricia Gigrich, Marianne Brekke, 
Patricia Beaubien, Delores Demont, Sally Norgren,  Gerry 
Kuglin, Norma Stanisha, Steve Lauinger, Michael  
Warchol, Nancy Kiuii, Catheryn Klukas, David Martin, 
Mary Brunner, Kathy Brownrigg, Loretta Witkowski,  
Jessie Johnson, James Wehr, Carol Ruff, Juanita Zamor, 
Anne Saylor, Richard Pellow, Mary Puffer,  Janet Doud, 
Gay Jacobsen, Carol Johnson, Anita Leibrich, Charlotte 
Thrun, Rose Maciaszek, Fred & Deana Irish, Connie  
Pearson, Mike Fritz, Rita Kochevar, Catherine  
Schonhardt, Barb Cant, Linda Puffer, Mark Puffer, Jenny 
Reicks, Robert & Annette Kirwan, Thomas Daley, May 
Gariepy 

Meet Deacon Joseph Connelly.  
 
My name is Joseph Connelly; I have just 
completed my third year of Theology at 
the Saint Paul Seminary, and was ordained 
a Transitional Deacon for the Archdiocese 
of St. Paul & Minneapolis on May 12th.  I 
have one more year of studies at the sem-
inary and God-willing I will be ordained a 
Priest for the Archdiocese next Spring.  

This Summer I have been assigned to St. John the Bap-
tist Catholic Church in New Brighton, MN where I will be 
assisting and learning the skills and duties that make a 
successful parish and minister. 
 
I was born in Savage, MN to Frank and Mary Connelly; it 
was a large Irish-Catholic family with my parents and 
seven brothers and two sisters.  I graduated from Burns-
ville High school and worked for the airlines as an air-
craft cleaner and as a valet driver for Mystic Lake Casino 
for several years before returning to school for a degree 
in law enforcement.  After graduation I felt a calling to 
the priesthood and entered seminary in 2011. It has 
been a very blessed experience being in seminary and 
growing closer to the Lord, and I look forward very much 
to getting to know the people of St. John’s and working 
with Fr. Michael Skluzacek and Fr. Paul Shovelain.   
 
Deacon Joseph Connelly will be with us at St. John’s June  
3 – August 15, 2018.  He will be assisting with Masses, 
preaching, assisting with funerals and wakes, visiting 
and bringing communion to the sick and homebound, 
baptizing babies, helping with youth ministry events, and 
various other parish activities.  

Members of the 50th Anniversary of 
the New Church Steering Committee 
are busy sleuthing out historical  
pictures and information from the late 
1960’s. You can be a part of this  
project simply by going through old 
photographs from your photo and/or 
8mm/video collection and that of your 
parents or grandparents picture  

albums. Any inside or outside church photos from that 
era would be welcome. If you do not want to part with 
them, simply let us copy them for our archives. Look for 
many displays throughout the year in the archive display 
case, located in the church narthex. Please leave any  
material with Bonnie Haik at the Parish Office. 

St. John’s School receives $10,000 for  
Tuition Endowment & Scholarships! 

 
On April 20th at the annual Relevant Radio Christ Brings 
Hope Benefit Banquet, we had forty St. John’s parishion-
ers, school parents, and friends in attendance!  Due to 
the generosity of an anonymous benefactor, funds do-
nated to Relevant Radio that evening were matched to 
benefit tuition support for Catholic Schools.  Donations 
to Relevant Radio from guests who support St. John’s 
school, resulted in the receipt of a check for $10,136 for 
St. John’s Tuition Endowment & Scholarship fund.  You 
are invited to tune to Relevant Radio 1330 AM for pro-
grams that support families in celebrating, sharing, 
and understanding more deeply our Catholic 
faith.  Consider downloading the free Relevant Radio 
mobile app so you can take your faith with you this 
summer, at home, at the cabin, or wherever you are! 

Flocknote has arrived at St. John the Baptist: What is Flocknote? 
 The world has never had more powerful ways to communicate than we do today — yet we struggle to effectively 
reach and engage you, our members.  Flocknote helps provide a communication platform that enables you, the mem-
ber to find and join groups that interest you and decide how you wish to receive communication (text/email/replies).   
 It enables all our ministries and groups to communicate on a platform that is as easy as sending an email or text and 
enables you the user to decide which groups you wish to join or leave and how you wish to receive your communica-
tion from each group.  In addition, all SJB members have a free subscription to Bishop Barron’s Word on Fire ministry 
through Flocknote ($240/member/year FREE for you).    (Don’t forget you also have a free subscription to Formed by 
using the link on the St. John’s website.)  An information sheet can be found on the Harvest Table. 



FROM THE OFFICE OF DISCIPLESHIP AND MISSION  

Are you currently receiving the Catholic Spirit? 
If you would like to receive The Catholic Spirit, the bi-weekly newspaper of the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneap-
olis, free of charge, contact Bonnie in the parish office. 

Interested in becoming Catholic?   
All it takes to get started is a conversation with Jessica Balzarini. Call her today at 651-633-1540 x1228 

Men’s Fellowship - Thursday Morning 6:30-8:00am   Now – June 28, 2018 The Bible Timeline – The Story 
of Salvation History DVD Presentation by Jeff Cavins  The Catholic standard in understanding the Bible.  Join us 
for this DVD presentation by Jeff Cavins, where you will learn a deeper understanding on how to read the various 
books of the Bible that detail The Story of God’s Salvation for us. Bring your Bible to follow along.  

The online registration is now open for the 2018-2019 ministry year for all  
Faith Formation and Sacramental programs for families, children, and youth! 

To Register visit http://www.stjohnnb.com/registration.aspx   
Catch the early bird registration fee by July 1st. 

Check out the ODM Formation Booklet, located in the kiosks, today! 

Family Formation is offered to families with preschool through 7th graders, both parents and children grow in disci-
pleship.  New expanded programming for preschool and kindergarten as well as 7th grade. 
On the 1st Wednesday of every month of the formation year, October through May, families meet at Church for their 
formation.  Parents receive their teaching at an adult level and children go to age appropriate classrooms and learn 
the same topic. Parents will receive materials and guidance to teach their children three additional lessons at home 
during the rest of the month. Family Formation is meant to bring the family together once a week to learn about their 
Catholic Faith. 

First Sacraments Prep First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion are prepared and celebrated with students 
who are in second grade.  Preparation is done primarily at home with parents, with two large group onsite gatherings.  
Parents and children will work and learn together. All children must be registered in ongoing formation through our 
parish school or Family Formation in addition to the First Sacraments preparation program.  If your child is older and 
has not yet had First Sacraments, please contact Mary to make arrangements for RCIC.  

Confirmation Preparation for Teens is a two-year program beginning in 8th grade, with  the Sacrament of Confir-
mation celebrated in the spring of 9th grade.   
 Encounter- Confirmation 1 (C1) for 8th graders focuses on the Encounter and sustaining a relationship with 

Christ. The first half of the year is the Encounter- we accomplish this through lived experiences of the presence of 
Christ through retreat opportunities and events. In the second half of the year we learn how to sustain that en-
counter through a life of prayer and sacramental living.  There is no formal session time for this year of prepara-
tion.   

 Light the Fire -Confirmation 2-(C2) for 9th graders is focused on New Life in Christ through the Holy Spirit.  We 
develop a spirit of generosity and a sense of  mission in this year of preparation. Confirmation 2 meets as part of 
senior high ministry on Sunday nights from 5 to 8 pm.  Families must register for each year individually.  

 
Middle School Youth Group is offered to 6th-8th graders one Wednesday a month.  Our goal is to let our young 
people build relationships and deal with social/current events from a Catholic perspective.  We want to have lots of 
FUN too!  Other events, retreats, etc. will be offered as well!   
  
High School Youth Group is moving nights!  Offered all year for 9-12th graders on Sundays from 5 to  8pm. No reg-
istration necessary for drop-ins and large groups. Those wanting to be part of an ongoing Discipleship Group will need 
to register! 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word is held most Sundays throughout the entire year, even during the summer months!  
It is a ministry for our 1st-4th grade disciples. Children are dismissed from Mass right after the opening prayer to hear 
the Word of God and a short lesson at an age appropriate level.  They assemble in the Chapel of the Angels and return 
to their families at the Intercessions. 



Library News 

Weekend Custodians Needed 
 

St. John’s has a need for weekend custodians. These are 
paid, part-time positions. There are morning and after-
noon shifts on both Saturday and Sunday.  
 

Interested and qualified candidates may inquire at the 
parish office for a job description and an application. 

Has your group or ministry reserved a meeting 
room for 2018-19?   
Please send your request for meeting space to Teri Shea 
at sheat@stjohnnyb.org  
or use the room request form on the website  
http://www.stjohnnb.com/roomrequest.aspx 

Around the Archdiocese 

Discover the plan that will transform your work, your marriage, 
your family, your community... your life! 
This fall, the Archbishop Harry J. Flynn Catechetical Institute will begin 
another two-year course at The Saint Paul Seminary. Taught by some of 
the best instructors in the Twin Cities, such as Bishop Andrew Cozzens, 
Jeff Cavins, Deacon Joe Michalak, Fr. John Klockeman, Dr. Bill Stevenson, 
Dr. Todd Flanders, Christina Smith, Linda Corrigan and more, the program 
follows the four pillars of the Catechism of the Catholic Church and will 
make sense of all things Catholic, deepen your faith, and lay out the 
roadmap to heaven. 
 
The classes are divided into four eleven-week modules and meet on Mon-
day evenings, 7 - 9 pm, with two Saturday morning formative sessions per 
module. Applications are now being accepted through July 1, 2018, for the 
class beginning in September. For more information and an application to 
become part of the Class of Blessed Pier Giorgio Frassati, call 651-962-
5028 or visit www.CIstudent.com 

Congratulations to our parishioners who 
graduated from the Archbishop Harry J. 
Flynn Catechetical Institute on May 15, 2018 
at the St. Paul Seminary! 
Angelo Scherer, Bishop Andrew Cozzens, 
Gene Loida, Jennifer Stanley-Krawczyk 

Memorial Day is  May 28th. Learn more about the stories 
of those Catholics who served in our past wars. 
 Parishioner, Tom Peters (deceased) donated the story 
of his uncle, John Peters who survived the WWII Battan 
Death March.  The parish library has a great collection of 
military & faith books and DVDs about those who sur-
vived the horrors of war through their faith and trust in 
God. Remember and pray for those who died fighting for 
our freedom.  Also, find a Veteran, shake his or her hand 
or hug him or her, and thank them for their service and 
sacrifice so that we can live in a country of freedom, able 
to worship God and practice our Christianity without per-
secution or death. The library is open after the Saturday 
evening and Sunday morning Masses and is located up 
the ramp across from the glass archive case.  Any ques-
tions, call Jeannie Kratzer @ 651-636-8928.  

HAND BELL RINGERS 
If interested in playing hand bells, please join us for a 
meet & greet Monday June 4, at 7pm in the lower level 
choir room. Please call parish office: 651-633-8333 

4th Annual Eucharistic Procession Sunday, June 10, 2018  Services begin at 3pm at Holy Cross – 1621 Universi-
ty Ave. NE. The Procession: 1) Holy Cross - 1621 University Ave. NE  2) Sts. Cyril & Methodius - 1301 2nd St. NE  2) St. 
Anthony of Padua - 813 Main St. NE  3) St. Boniface - 629 2nd St. NE  4) St. Maron - 602 University Ave. NE  5) St. Con-
stantine - 515 University Ave. NE  6) All Saints - 435 4th St. NE  Closing Benediction. A social with refreshments will 
follow at St. Maron’s Cedar Hall - 602 University Ave. NE. Parking available at St. Maron & St. Boniface  (7th Ave & Uni-
versity Ave). Ride the FREE shuttle to Holy Cross for the start of the  Procession. In case of rain out, the Procession and 
Social will be held in St. Maron’s Church. Attend the entire afternoon or the locations your schedule will allow. Spon-
sored by NE Catholic Collective.  

Archdiocesan Marriage Day Celebration - Celebrate the beautiful mystery of the mutual self-gift between a man 
and woman in the Sacrament of Matrimony on Saturday, June 2 at the Cathedral of Saint Paul, 10am for Mass, renew-
al of vows, and a short reception. Couples celebrating their silver and golden anniversaries will be honored in a special 
way and are invited to attend. Families and friends of all couples are welcome! Couples married one or more years 
may request a commemorative certificate signed by Archbishop Hebda. To request a certificate, please contact the 
Office of Marriage, Family & Life by May 30 at 651-291-4488 or mfl@archspm.org. 



St. John the Baptist School is currently enrolling for the 
2018-2019 school year in grades preschool through 8th 
grade. The enrollment link can be found on our school 
website www.stjohnnyb.org. Interested in a private 
tour? Please visit our website or call our school office 
(651-633-1522). We would love to show you why St. 
John’s really is the perfect fit for your child. 

St. John’s Catholic Parish School has openings for 
the 2018-2019 school year. 

Long-term Substitute Music Teacher and Band Di-
rector beginning August 24th-October 17th. We are 
looking for someone who enjoys working with ele-
mentary students and has knowledge of K-12 music 
education and band. Please see the full listing at 
Archdiocesan website (www.archspm.org) under 
careers. Anyone interested should send cover letter 
and resume to lairda@stjohnnyb.org 

 
Long-term Substitute Spanish teacher beginning 

Augusts 24th-October 17th. We are looking for 
someone who enjoys working with elementary stu-
dents and has knowledge of Spanish and K-12 in-
structional techniques. Please see the full listing at 
Archdiocesan website (www.archspm.org) under 
careers. Anyone interested should send cover letter 
and resume to lairda@stjohnnyb.org 

Preschool Director: We are looking for someone 
who loves and has experience working with early 
childhood children, has knowledge of early child-
hood best practice, is able to supervise and evaluate 
teachers, and is able to work collaboratively with 
parents, teachers, staff, and school principal. Please 
see the full listing at Archdiocesan website 
(www.archspm.org) under careers. Anyone interest-
ed should send cover letter and resume to               
lairda@stjohnnyb.org 

Health Aide: We are looking for someone with some 
medical background/experience and First Aid train-
ing who is able to care for our PS-8th grade students. 
They must be able to implement medical plans, han-
dle and distribute medication, maintain records for 
the state and school district, and work collabora-
tively with parents, staff, and local school district 
nurse. This position is hourly during the school year 
only for 6 hours a day. Anyone interested should 
send cover letter and resume to                                   
lairda@stjohnnyb.org. 

St. John the  
Baptist Cemetery 

 
The bodies of the dead must 
be treated with respect and 
charity, in faith and hope of 
the Resurrection. The burial 
of the dead is a corporal work 
of mercy; it honors the  
children of God, who are  
temples of the Holy Spirit. 
Catechism of the Catholic 
Church, no. 2300 
 
 

 
Did you know that our cemetery has provided a sacred 
place to bury our dead since 1909? In those 109 years 
we have provided burial in sacred ground for more than 
2,300 of our loved ones. Today we offer full body or cre-
mation burials, including a brand new option for crema-
tion burials. In 2017, we blessed the newest burial op-
tion in St. John the Baptist Cemetery: three above 
ground columbaria cabinets, which feature individual 
niches for the entombment of cremated remains.  
 
“The Church permits cremation, provided that it does not 
demonstrate a denial of faith in the resurrection of the 
body” (Catechism of the Catholic Church, no. 2301). 
Many people today are choosing cremation for the re-
mains of their loved ones. St. John the Baptist continues 
to provide a vital corporal work of mercy through the 
parish ministry that is our cemetery.  
 
For more information on our cemetery, including burial 
options and prices, you will find a brochure in the kiosk in 
St. Paul Plaza. To purchase a grave space or columbari-
um niche, please contact Cemetery Caretaker, Jeff Bauer 
at 651-329-2187. 



St. John the Baptist 
Operating Revenue and Expenses 

       
          10 Months Actual    10 Months  
10 Months Ending April 30:  2017/18 2016/17  Budget 
       
Sunday and Holy Day Collections  $1,633,176   $1,596,121    $1,605,574  
School Tuition Revenue   $1,108,611   $1,192,201    $1,144,970  
Other School Revenue   $534,265   $495,497    $513,288  
Other Parish Revenue    $180,414   $254,345    $191,421  
   Total Revenue    $3,456,466   $3,538,164    $3,455,253  
       
Salary and Benefits - Parish   $855,435   $791,941    $853,929  
Salary and Benefits - School   $1,459,045   $1,517,321    $1,480,853  
Facility and Operation Costs   $515,165   $459,666    $450,687  
School Operating Expenses   $503,765   $487,588    $427,683  
Parish Ministry Expenses   $164,693   $152,515    $183,429  
   Total Expenses    $3,498,103   $3,409,031    $3,396,581  
       
   Revenue Minus Expense   $(41,637)  $129,133    $58,672  
       
Report on Parish Debt       
Loan Balance as of 6/30/17   $901,808      
7/1/17 to 4/30/18 Principal Payments  $393,900      
   Loan Balance as of 4/30/18   $507,908      
       
7/1/17 to 4/30/18 Interest Paid  $24,848      
OSMG Capital Fund Contributions  $421,180      

The financial report above summarizes St. John’s operating revenues and expenses for the first 10 months of 
the fiscal year with a comparison to the same period last year and to the year-to-date budget for the current fis-
cal year. Thanks to your generosity, Sunday and Holy Day collections are up over both last year and budget. 
 
With only a few weeks remaining in the fiscal year, it is looking as though we will end the year with an operat-
ing deficit. The primary reason for this is higher than expected expenses in building maintenance and repair. 
This year we spent considerable time and money repairing and refining our mechanical systems. These repairs 
were unexpected and therefore not budgeted for. However, they have already enabled our mechanical systems 
to run more efficiently, which in the long term will save on expense.  Regardless, we continually strive to con-
trol expenses and limit any potential deficits. Please note that the 10-month YTD budget is a portion of an esti-
mated allocation of the annual budget across the 12 months of the fiscal year. Therefore, it may not result in 
the same expense-to-budget ratio at fiscal year end. A full fiscal-year end report will be made in late summer. 
 
As shown, we continue to make progress paying down our mortgage. The balance on April 30 was 
$507,908, down from over $900,000 at the beginning of the fiscal year. OSMG Capital Fund contributions, 
which are not included in operating revenue, exceeded $400,000 for the ten months. Thank you all for your 
generosity toward eliminating our debt! 
 
We sincerely thank you for your support of our many ministries at St. John the Baptist. Please note that any 
additional financial gifts prior to June 30 will reduce our operating deficit and strengthen our financial future. 
May God continue to bless you and your families, and our parish! 
 
If you have any questions about this report, or any other questions about parish finances, please contact 
Mark Dittman, Parish Business Administrator, at 651-633-8333. 





Denny’s Service
Auto Repair and Care

Hours: 
Mon- Th. 7 AM to 6 PM • Fri. 7 AM to 5 PM

2190 Silver Lake Rd.
New Brighton
651-633-0952

MINNEAPOLIS
SAW INC.

Sales • Parts • Service
www.Minneapolissaw.com

763-781-9312
831 40th Ave NE, Columbia Heights

• Lawn Mowers
• Riders
• Chain Saws
• Grass Trimmers
• Leaf Blowers
• Snow Blowers

Quality Blended Blue Grass • Fresh Cut Daily
Tear Out & Resod • Installation • Grading

Hydroseeding • Mulch & Edging

MIKE STEEN
(763) 434-5416

www.deercreekturf.com

MIKE STEEN
(763) 434-5416

www.deercreekturf.com

Quality Blended Blue Grass • Fresh Cut Daily
Tear Out & Resod • Installation • Grading

Hydroseeding • Mulch & Edging

Deer
Creek Turf

Deer
Creek Turf

BILLMAN-HUNT
FUNERAL
CHAPEL

Serving Mpls. / St. Paul 
& Suburbs

2701 Central Ave. NE
612-789-3535

OLSON BROS. CHIROPRACTIC
Drs. Dan & Dennis Olson

“Our Family Serving Yours”

FREE EXAM W/THIS AD

651-633-01552400 W. Co. Rd D.
New Brighton/Roseville

• School Uniforms in Stock Year Round
• Quality Merchandise made in USA
• 1st Communion Dresses
• Preferred Customer Discount Cards

972 Payne Ave. (651) 776-2723
www.donaldsuniforms.com

The Official Uniform Store Since 1952

Michelle Young, CFP®

Certified Financial Planner
Parishioner

952-857-1487
michelle.a.young@ampf.com

009505 St John the Baptist Church (A)

FLOWER & SCHUTZ, PLC
A Full Service Law Firm

Martin D. Schutz
(Parishioner)

- Family Law
- Estate Planning/Probate
- Business Transactions
- General Litigation/

Personal Injury

2199 Silver Lake Road
(651) 789-6052

www.flowerschutzlaw.com

ITALIAN RISTORANTE
$5 OFF any $25 purchase with this ad.

(Not valid with any other offer)
1435 Silver Lk. Rd.
New Brighton          651-631-2744

www.jspaluch.com                                                            For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 612-867-1798

Of St. Anthony

4004 Silver Lake Rd. • 612-781-3450
“We’re happy to be in the neighborhood”

10% Off with this coupon*
(not valid with other offers*)

Rochelle Zemke
Helping you Explore, Experience

and Enjoy the World!
www.zemketravel.com

763.571.4776
rochelle@zemketravel.com

FAMILY
VACATIONS

Romantic Getaways
River & Ocean Cruises

Schutta & Zimmer PLLC
Paul Schutta, C.P.A.
Larry Zimmer, C.P.A.
3050 Centre Pointe Dr.

Suite 170
Roseville, MN 55113

(651) 636-4050

IS A MOVE IN YOUR FUTURE?
FREE HOME EVALUATION

275+ HOMES SOLD!

S. Alex Francis
651-276-9392

alexfrancis.edinarealty.com

Serving Seniors Since 1965

1101 Black Oak Dr., New Brighton

For more information, call 651-633-1686

• SHORT TERM

REHABILITATION

• HOSPICE CARE

• COMPLEX MEDICAL

SERVICES

• PRIVATE ROOMS &

DELICIOUS MEALS

• SPIRITUAL SUPPORT

www.capcarpet.com

If You Live Alone You Need LIFEWatch!
24 Hour Protection at HOME and AWAY!

�Ambulance
�Police 
�Fire
�Friends/Family

CALL
NOW! 800.809.3352

FREE Shipping 
FREE Activation
NO Long Term Contracts

Solutions as Low as$19.95a month

No Landline? No Problem!
* Real Time GPS Tracking  * Fall Detection

barblieser@lieserinsurance.com

.

The Sablaks
Tony & Irena Sablak

Realtors & Parishioners
651-210-0337

• 17 yrs. experience
• Home Warranty Provided–No Cost!

tonysablak@edinarealty.coma Berkshire Hathaway affiliate

Theresa M. Snell, D.D.S.
Dr. Jennifer Iburg

www.silverlakedental.com
580 5th Ave. NW
New Brighton    651-633-6087

Tony Schmalzbauer - Parishioner
• Mowing • Cleanup • Com./Res.

• Plowing • Landscape Svc. • Senior Disc.
651-303-6083

www.passaulandcare.com


